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28TH SESSION OF THE UPR WORKING GROUP
6TH – 17TH NOVEMBER, 2017

REPORT OF THE WORKING GROUP ON THE UNIVERSAL 

PERIODIC REVIEW OF THE REPUBLIC OF KOREA

STATEMENT BY GHANA DELIVERED BY MR. JOSEPH OWUSU-ANSAH,

COUNSELLOR, ON THURSDAY 9TH NOVEMBER, 2017

Mr. President, 

Ghana extends a warm welcome to the distinguished delegation of the Republic of Korea to the 3rd cycle of the UPR.
Ghana lauds the Republic of Korea for upholding respect for human rights and fundamental freedoms in the country, in particular the reinforcement of freedom of expression, the independence of the press to uphold democratic principles, and the prohibition of discrimination across all sectors of the Korean society.
Ghana further welcomes the ongoing research projects commissioned by the Government of the Republic of Korea concerning possible ratification of the Optional Protocol to the Covenant on Economic, Social and Cultural Rights. 
My delegation has the following two recommendations for the kind consideration of the Republic of Korea:

i. Speed up ongoing processes leading up to the ratification of the OP-CAT;
ii. Ratify the Optional Protocol to the Convention on the Rights of Persons 

With Disabilities.
Ghana wishes the Republic of Korea every success with the review.

I thank you.        

